
  

  

   

 

Dear St. John's Church, 
  
A blessed if unforgiving August to each of you!  The lawn is dead, the trees are reluctantly 
dropping their leaves, and the temperatures are still triple digits, and yet your fervent prayers 
and your regular joining with the saints of St. John's has been such a gift this summer.  In fact, 
I've been overwhelmed afresh by the generosity with which this congregation offers their time, 
treasure, and care for their sisters and brothers throughout.  If anything, the work days at the 
church have gone up this year!  You are an astonishing family of faith!  
  
As we sort the final details of our fall ministries, let me assure you of our prayers.  St. John's 
has been a place of great spiritual rest for me and my family, and I pray the same is true for 
you.  Let me invite you to join us again (and to invite others to do the same!) in outreach, 
ministry, Christian education, and prayer as we take the love of Christ to our surrounding 
community. 
  
You are loved! 

  
Nate+ 

 

  

 

August and September Evening Services and Events 
 

Monday, August 15 - 5:30 p.m. - Feast of Saint Mary the Virgin in Mary Chapel 
Wednesday, August 31 - 5:30 p.m. - Evening Eucharist in Mary Chapel 

Wednesday, September 7 - 5:30 p.m. - First Wednesday Evening Eucharist in Mary Chapel 
Sunday, September 11 - 11:30 a.m. - Ministry Fair and Back to School Bash in Wade-

Dalton Hall and on front lawn 
Wednesday - September 14 - 5:30 p.m. -Feast of Holy Cross Day 
NOTE: Please remember that all services and activities are listed 

on the "Calendar" (under "Connect") at  
Events Calendar | St. John's Oklahoma City (stjohnsokc.org) 

 

  

https://facebook.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bf4bdd00f0331a6f004b245e9&id=698b03c09c&e=b24c5a161e


 

Recurring Events - Summer Schedule 
 

Second Sunday of Month - following service - Daughters of the King 
Healing Service with Holy Unction - Nave 

Second Sunday of Month - 11:30 am Daughters of the King Meeting - Parlor 
          Fourth Sunday of Month - 11:30 am Bishop's Committee Meeting - Parlor 
Mondays - 11:00 to 4:00 CAIR Refugee Resource Center Open - School Annex 

Wednesdays - 11:00 to 4:00 CAIR Refugee Resource Center Open - School Annex 
      Wednesday Evenings - 7:00 pm Choir Practice resumes in September         

Thursday Evenings - 6:30 pm Tai Chi 
Second Saturday of Month - 8:00 am Brotherhood of St. Andrew - Parlor  

Office Hours 
Tuesday through Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 

(or by appointment) 
(If you have a recurring event that you would like added to this posting, 

please contact Nancy at stjohnsokc@yahoo.com or 405-943-8548.) 
 

  

 

August Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

Birthdays 
3 – Mark Anderson 

5 – Michael Grissom 
11 – Karen Lehr 

13 – Jean Freeman 
14 – Steve Orwig 
15 – Charley Kolb 
17 – Joan Bake 

19 – Elyse Angelo 
23 – Laura Beebe 
23 – Ron Pierce 

24 – Danny Gauntt 
29 – Lisa Chronister 

  
Anniversaries 

1 – Donovan & Amber Fuller 
7 – Stuart & Dana Chai 

14 – John & Vivian Dewar 
17 – John & Jean Freeman 
31 – Nick & Stephanie Tant 

 

  

 

New COVID Protocols Announced 
 
The Bishop's Committee, in keeping with the recommendations of the CDC, reduced 
caseloads, and the Diocese of Oklahoma, has returned all services and activities to pre-
COVID status. We will continue live-streaming for those still viewing at home, will return coffee 
hour to Wade-Dalton Hall, and will begin serving wine through intinction only. We heartily 
welcome those who wish to continue wearing masks inside the church, but we will leave that 
choice to each individual/family.  
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Bishop’s Committee 
Ron Pierce, Sr. Warden 
ronjpierce@yahoo.com 
Michael Grissom, Jr. Warden 
boomersoonerou1@gmail.com 
 Alan Dobbs, Co-Treasurer 
alan5313@att.net 
Glen Fields, Co-Treasurer 
grf63@att.net 
 Aaron Mooney, Clerk 
aaronseanmooney@gmail.com 
 Alaina Chai 
alaina.noel@cox.net 
Stuart Chai 
stuart.chai@juno.com 
Pat Greaves 
greavesp3@gmail.com 
Sarah Greenley 
sarah@trueskycu.org 
Kim Jackson 
krmjackson87@gmail.com 
Emily Mooney 
mooneyemily44@gmail.com  

   

 

  

 

 

Bishop's Committee 
(Continued) 

Cherie Tompkins 
tomplinscherie2@gmail.com 
Sarah Tracy 
swtracy@ou.edu 
 
 
 
St. John’s Staff 
The Rev. Nathan Carr, Vicar 
ncarr@theacademyok.org 
The Rev. Lisa Chronister, 
Deacon 
lchronister29@gmail.com 
Jaron Hill, Candidate for Holy 
Orders 
hill.jaron@gmail.com 
Cynthia Cortright D.M.A.     
Organist / Choir Director 
c.cortright@cox.net 
Nancy Jones, Admin. Assistant 
stjohnsokc@yahoo.com 
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